## **MAYOR OF LONDON**

Caroline Russell AM

City Hall The Queen's Walk More London London SE1 2AA Our ref: MGLA070716-7459

Your ref: CR-0041

Date:

2 6 JUL 2016

Lea Cordila.

Thank you for your letter of 1 July, following up on our discussion at the Plenary meeting on 8 June. Val Shawcross and I are grateful for the list of traffic reduction experts that you have provided.

Val has already started meeting with some of these experts. She found the meeting with yourself and John Dales very helpful, particularly at this point as the Mayor's new Transport Strategy is being developed. Val would appreciate similar discussions in the future as the approach develops, and would welcome you bringing experts along to these.

Thank you again for writing, and I look forward to working with you to reduce traffic across London.

Yours sincerely,

Sadiq Khan Mayor of London